Issue No.13/171075.

GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

YOUTH CLUB.

Themembers of the club have plunged into activity with two community projects in hand. These spere time projects are, helping to landscape a piece of waste land in New Street, Mold and helping with the Playgroup-cum-Village Hall. They are also busy fund raising for the Firework Display at their public Bonfire on the Village Field on November 5th. The sum of £12 has already been raised from a Jumble Sale on Oct. 4th. Leafer Olive Sweetmen thanks all who gave so generously to the Jumble Sale. On Saturday the 'GUY' will be escorted around Gwernymynydd and Cadole with the help of a tractor and trailer. Please, Please spare a copper for the Guy! The Club hopes that you will all turn out for the bonfire, refreshments will be stailable. There will also be the usual 'Best Guy Competition', — so come on kids!' start making your guys to bring along on the 5th. November. The bonfire will be built in the Half Term holiday and children of the village are invited to help. Mow is the time to turf out any old furniture, carpets or mattresses.

The Club to Blackpool was on September 28th. and a good time was had

by all. Special thanks to John Eagles who drove them.

GLYNDWR TIGERS.

The Tigers held a successful dence at the Deeside Leisure Centre on the 5th. September. Lest Saturday, five of the Tigers with fourlady supporters raised over £200 from a sponsored walk. They walked from the top of the HorseShoe Pass to the Owain Glyndwr Hotel, beating the previous cord of 3hrs. 25mins. Proceeds are going to the Kidney Research Unit for Wales. Their next effort is a Bring and Buy Sale on October 21 st. at the Owain Glyndwr Hotel. The Tigers self-imposed task of raising funds for the Kidney Research Unit of Wales ends in April, meanwhile we are sure that the good wishes of our readers go to them.

At a recent meeting of the Association, Miss M. Hayes was elected Secretary and Mr. S. Whitehead was elected Treasurer for the coming year. There was a discussion at the meeting of what the funds should be used for. If enyone has any ideas I am sure that the Officers of the PTA would be glad to hear from you.

The Committee have organised a Christmas Dance to take place on the 13th. December, a Saturday, at the Loggerheads Restaurant. Anyone who is interested in going should contact any member of the Playgroup Committee for tickets. The Playgroup are also having a Christmas Raffle this year with ten prizes. Tickets will shortly be on sale.

The Open Week-end at the building was quite successful. A lot of ple came along to see what it was all about and left with some idea of what a tremendous task the ladies of the Playgroup had takenon and what they had already achieved. The work of money raising still goes on. The steering committee that has been formed to investigate the change in use of the Playgroup building is busy working to this end at the moment.

At a meeting of the Mold Rural Community Council at the beginning of this month Mr. W. Grove presented a very strong case for the financing of the completion of the building by the Council. This request has had to be defeered until such time as a properly constituted management commit-ee is in being. I note, however, a report in the Chester Chrontcle that the council are hoping to aquire some flag-stones for us, to be used as footpaths for the building.

PANTOMIME TRIP.

There are still no further details of this outing yet and we have only recieved one enquiry so far. If you are interested in going to see Peter Pan at the Liverpool Empire somettme in the New Year do please contact Peter Nunn. (MOLD 55743).

PAPERS.

Is anyone interested in having a Daily or Weekend paper delivered to there home? Someone has started a newspaper round in the Village and has said he will take orders from people in this area. Telephone HENDRE 460 to place your order.

cont....

BEETLE DRIVE.

There is to be a Beetle Driveon the 29th. October, a Wednesday, at the Junior School. Entrance fee will be 20p. and all proceeds will go towards the Building Fund of the Community-cum-Playgroup Building. Cupse of tea and biscuits will be served during the evening. There will also be small prizes. Starting time is 7-30 pm prompt.

If anyone is interested in going to Caernavon Castle to see the Prince of Weles present Colours to the Royal Welsh Fusiliers please get in touch with Charles Bamford, MOLD 55122, as soon as possible. This Ceremony takes place on Friday 7th. November. If enough people show an interest a coach will be organised, but please let Mr. Bamford know right away as time is short.

We would like to express our Good Wishes to Mr. & Mrs. McTavish who are leaving the Top Shop and Post Office. We would also like to say Welcome to the new Owmers of the Top Shop and wish them a long and pleasant stay in our village.

DATES TO REMEMBER.

Oct.	21st.	Bring and Buy Sele at the Owain Glyndwr Hotel.
Oct.	28th.	Committee meeting of the Gwernymynydd 'Hall' steer-
		ing committee.
Oct.	29th.	Beetle Drive at the Junior School at 7-30 pm.
Nov.	5th.	Bonfire on the Village Field. Lighting-up time 7 pm.
Nov.	7th.	Suggested trip to Caernavon Castle.
Dec.	13th.	Christmas Dance at Loggerheads Restaurant. (This is an amended date.)
After	Jan. 27th.	PANTO TRIP????
A A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACT	10th.	Krazy Sports on the Village Field.) Provisional
(Jū1.	17th.	Gwernymynydd Show.) dates.

Mr. Charles Bamford, vice-Chairmen of the Gwernymynydd Community
Association has been attending the Public Participation Conferences at
Shire Hall of the Structure Plan for Clwyd. The outcome of these various
conferences will most likely effect us all in one way or another and so
that you may know what is going on at them we are printing and distributing Mr. Bamfords report on the first three meetingsin the very near
future.

COME AND DRIVE A BEETLE! (NOT A VW) AT THE ON WEDNESDAY 29th OCTOBER 1975

AT THE GWERNYMYNYDD C.P. JUNIOR SCHOOL.

PROMPT START & 7-30 PM PRIZES. REFRESHMENTS
ENTRANCE - 20 P.

PHONE HENDRE 460
FOR THE DELIVERY OF
YOUR NEWSPAPERS
DAILIES OR

WEEKLIES

THE PLAYGROUP COMMITTEE ARE
HAVING THERE
CHRISTMAS DANCE.
ON SATURDAY 13TH DECEMBER.
AT THE

LOGGERHEADS RESTAURANT

TICKETS' FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS